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Hello Nathalia Secondary College School 

Community, I am delighted to share some of the 

fantastic highlights from what has been a busy and 

rewarding two weeks here at Nathalia Secondary 

College.  

Firstly, well done to our senior students who 

represented Nathalia Secondary College in both 

football and badminton competitions last week. It 

was fantastic to see your sportsmanship and 

determination on display. Thank you for upholding 

our school values and doing us proud! 

A special congratulations to Lachie Moor, who 

participated in the second stage of the interschool 

cross country competition this week. Competing at 

this level is a significant achievement, and we 

commend Lachie for his hard work and dedication. 

We also had a group of students take part in the 

AVISTA STEM session this week, engaging with 

exciting new ideas and innovations. Well done to 

everyone who attended—you have represented 

the college with curiosity and enthusiasm, and it’s 

fantastic to see our students embracing these 

opportunities for learning and discovery. 

A heartfelt thanks to the students who are helping 

out with the Primary School Winter Sports Program. 

Your leadership and support of our younger students 

are greatly appreciated, and your involvement 

shows the strong sense of community and care that 

we value so much at Nathalia Secondary College. 

This week, our annual Open Day was a great 

success, with many students and parents visiting the 

college to see firsthand the wonderful learning 

environment we have here. Thank you to everyone 

who helped make this day such a positive 

experience, and to the students who proudly shared 

their school with our visitors. 

At last week’s assembly, it was also great to see so 

many students recognised for their hard work and 

dedication. Congratulations to those students who 

received PAT awards for their growth and 

achievement, as well as those who were presented 

with attendance certificates for consistently high 

attendance throughout Term 1 this year.  

As we move forward, I want to remind everyone 

about the importance of wearing the correct school 

uniform. Wearing our uniform with pride helps build 

a positive learning environment and strengthens our 

school identity. I also want to reiterate the 

significance of high attendance—attending school 

every day supports not just academic success, but 

also friendships and wellbeing. If your child is absent, 

please remember to notify the office so that we can 

support them and ensure all records are up to date. 

Thank you for your continued support in making 

Nathalia Secondary College a fantastic place for 

our students to learn and grow.  
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PARENT PAYMENT ARRANGEMENT 

FOR 2025 

Information regarding the 2025 Parent 

Payments has been forwarded to all 

families. The total amount per student for 

2025 is $250. 

Payments can be made in the following 

ways: 

• BPay.  Please contact the office for 

your unique BPay code. 

• In Person.  Payments can be made at 

the Office between 8.30am and 4.00pm, 

Monday to Friday.  EFTPOS (credit and 

debit cards) or cash are accepted 

(please note, we cannot accept 

American Express). 

If you would like to make regular weekly, 

fortnightly or monthly payments, 

individual payment plans can be 

arranged.   

Please contact the Office if you have any 

questions regarding these arrangements. 

 

SCHOOL SAVING BONUS (SSB) 

The Victorian Government is delivering 

the School Saving Bonus (SSB) – a one-off 

support of $400 for eligible government 

school students from Prep to Year 12 in 

2025. 

The SSB can be used for uniforms and 

textbooks until Monday 30 June 2025. 

Any funds remaining after 30 June 2025, 

including online voucher amounts that 

have not been redeemed, will become a 

credit to use on school activities. 

However, the credit will not be available 

on your family account at our school until 

late July. To use any remaining SSB funds 

to cover the cost of school activities in 

July, please refer to the SSB online system 

and allocate the funds to school activities 

before 30 June 2025. To learn more about 

the SSB online system, download the step-

by-step System guide for parents and 

carers or watch this School Saving Bonus 

video. System guide translations are also 

available in 14 languages. 

The Department of Education’s SSB 

contact centre will remain available until 

30 June 2025. The contact centre can be 

reached by:  

• completing the School Saving Bonus 

enquiry form 

• calling 1800 338 663, between 8:30 

am and 4:30 pm on weekdays. 

After this date, please contact our 

administration team for any SSB related 

questions. 

 

 

 

https://view.officeapps.live.com/op/view.aspx?src=https%3A%2F%2Fcontent.sdp.education.vic.gov.au%2Fmedia%2Fschool-saving-bonus-system-guide-for-parents-and-carers-2975&wdOrigin=BROWSELINK
https://view.officeapps.live.com/op/view.aspx?src=https%3A%2F%2Fcontent.sdp.education.vic.gov.au%2Fmedia%2Fschool-saving-bonus-system-guide-for-parents-and-carers-2975&wdOrigin=BROWSELINK
https://vimeo.com/1032194830
https://vimeo.com/1032194830
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FOOD TECHNOLOGY 

This term in 9/10 Food Technology, students explored key 

scientific cooking reactions including the Maillard reaction, 

caramelisation, and emulsification. Each group selected two 

reactions to focus on for their final assessment and designed 

a recipe that showcased their chosen processes. 

The variety of final dishes was impressive, ranging from fried 

chicken, pad Thai, lasagna, and fried rice to lemon slice, 

HSP, and honey chicken. While some minor oversights 

occurred during the planning stages, students demonstrated 

strong practical knowledge and teamwork, problem-solving 

effectively on the day. 

Every group plated up a delicious-looking dish they were 

proud of. Well done to all involved. 
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WOOD TECHNOLOGY 

Our Year 7/8 students have been showcasing their creativity 

and craftsmanship in Wood Technology classes. Using scraps 

and offcuts, they've crafted delightful wooden animals, 

each with its own unique character. These projects not only 

teach students about resourcefulness but also encourage 

imaginative thinking. 

In addition to their animal creations, Year 7/8 students have 

designed and built tic tac toe boards, combining 

fun and functionality. These boards are perfect 

for a quick game during breaks and demonstrate 

the students' ability to create practical items. 

They've also crafted wooden spatulas, honing 

their skills in shaping and finishing wood to create 

useful kitchen tools. 

Moving on to our Year 9 and 10 students, their 

projects have taken a step up in complexity and 

ambition. One of the standout creations is a 

sturdy step stool, showcasing their ability to 

design and construct functional furniture. This 

project not only tests their woodworking skills but 

also their understanding of structural integrity and 

design principles. 

Another impressive project from our senior 

students is the scale model of the WW2 German 

ME262 First Fighter Jet. This intricate model 

requires precision and attention to detail, 

reflecting the students' dedication and interest in 

historical engineering. The ME262 model is a 

testament to their ability to tackle challenging 

projects and produce high-quality work. 
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PAT CRONIN PRESENTATION 

Our YEAR 9/10 students recently attended a powerful presentation by the Pat Cronin 

Foundation, which highlighted the devastating impact of a single punch. The foundation, 

created in memory of Pat Cronin, aims to educate young people about the consequences of 

violence and promote safe, 

respectful choices. 

The session was engaging and 

interactive, featuring personal 

stories and discussions on conflict 

resolution and communication. 

Students learned valuable 

strategies to avoid violent 

situations and the importance of 

making positive choices. 

We are grateful  for the 

foundation's efforts in building a 

safer community and look forward 

to continuing our partnership to 

ensure our students grow up in a 

respectful environment. 

YEAR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE WEEK – FAST APPROACHING! 

We’d like to remind all families that Year 10 Work Experience Week is just around the corner. This 

valuable opportunity will take place in Week 9 – from Monday 16th June to Friday 20th June. 

Work experience is a fantastic way for students to explore career interests, gain insight into the 

workplace, and build skills that will support their future pathways. 

We encourage all parents and carers to have a conversation with their child about their work 

experience placement. If your child hasn’t yet secured a placement, now is the time to get 

organised. 

If you have any questions, concerns, or need support with organising a placement, please 

don’t hesitate to contact Emma for assistance. 

Let’s work together to ensure all our Year 10 students get the most out of this exciting week! 
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Friday 30th May Dookie Food & Fibre 

Thursday 5th June SNR & Yr 8 Basketball 

 Unit 3 Sociology Excursion 

Monday 9th June Kings Birthday Public Holiday 

Thursday 12th June Road to Zero Excursion 

Mon 16th—Fri 20th June Year 10 work experience 

 Year 11 exams 

 Year 7 & 9 Rubicon Camp 

Tuesday 17th June GAT 

 School Council 

Friday 27th June JNR & INT Girls Footy  

Friday 4th July Last Day Term 2 

Monday 21st July PUPIL FREE DAY 

Tuesday 22nd July Term 3 commences 
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AS THE SEASONS TURN, AND 

THE WEATHER STARTS TO 

COOL, A REMINDER BEANIES 

CAN BE PURCHASED FROM 

THE OFFICE FOR $20 


